

KPMG LLP St Nicholas House, 31 Park Row Nottingham NG1 6FQ United Kingdom Tel +44 (0) 116 256 6067 Fax +44 (0) 115 935 3500

Private & confidential

Nigel Stevenson s151 officer Nottinghamshire County Council County Hall West Bridgford Loughborough Road Nottingham NG2 7QP

Our ref NCC/TC/SH

Contact Sayeed Haris

0116 2566061

25 April 2017

Dear Mr Stevenson

Annual audit fee 2017/18

I am writing to confirm the audit work and fee that we propose for the 2017/18 financial year at Nottinghamshire County Council. Our proposals are based on the risk-based approach to audit planning as set out in the Code of Audit Practice and Public Sector Audit Appointments Ltd's (PSAA's) published work programme and fee scales.

Planned audit fee

The planned audit fees for 2017/18 are shown below, along with a comparison to the prior year's fee. All fees are exclusive of VAT.

Audit area	Planned fee 2017/18	Planned fee 2016/17
Audit fee – Nottinghamshire County Council	£98,213	£98,213
Audit fee – Pension Fund	£29,926	£29,926

PSAA has set the 2017/18 scale fees at the same level as for 2015/16 and 2016/17, thereby preserving the 25 per cent reductions in cash terms that were applied to those years which in turn were in addition to the savings of up to 40 per cent in scale audit fees in 2012/13. This equates to a real terms saving of 61 per cent over this period. The 2017/18 planned fee is in line with the scale fee.



As we have not yet completed our audit for 2016/17 the audit planning process for 2017/18, including the risk assessment, will continue as the year progresses and fees will be reviewed and updated as necessary. We will naturally keep you informed.

Redistribution of Audit Commission surplus

PSAA plans, during the course of 2017/18, to make a distribution of surplus funds to principal local government and police bodies. The distribution is made possible by the transfer of an element of the Audit Commission's retained earnings prior to its closure in March 2015 and by PSAA continuing to generate surplus funds and make further efficiencies since its establishment.

This distribution will be made directly by PSAA and not via KPMG. Based on current information, PSAA anticipates that the amount of the redistribution is likely to be in the order of 15% of the scale fee.

Factors affecting audit work for 2017/18

We plan and deliver our work to fulfil our responsibilities under the Code of Audit Practice (the Code) issued by the National Audit Office (NAO). Under the Code, we tailor our work to reflect local circumstances and our assessment of audit risk. We do this by assessing the significant financial and operational risks facing an audited body, and the arrangements it has put in place to manage those risks, as well as considering any changes affecting our audit responsibilities or financial reporting standards.

Under the Code, we have a responsibility to consider an audited body's arrangements to secure economy, efficiency and effectiveness in its use of resources and to do this we will undertake appropriate value for money (VFM) audit work. The 2017/18 fees have been set on the basis that the NAO's Code and supporting guidance does not change the level of work required on the VFM audit. Should this not be the case, or if new or increased significant VFM audit risks arise that require further audit work, additional fees will be necessary over and above the scale fee. Any such additional fees will be subject to approval through PSAA's fee variation process.

Certification work

There are no longer any claims or returns that we are required to certify under the PSAA audit contract. Assurance arrangements for other schemes are a matter for the relevant grant-paying body, and may be the subject of separate fees and tri-partite arrangements between the grant-paying body, the audited body, and the auditor. We would be happy to discuss any such certification needs with you.



Assumptions

The indicative fees are based on a number of assumptions, including that you will provide us with complete and materially accurate financial statements with good quality supporting working papers, within agreed timeframes. It is imperative that you achieve this. If this is not the case and we have to complete more work than was envisaged, we will need to charge additional fees for this work. Our assumptions are set out in more detail in Appendix 1 to this letter.

In setting the fee at this level, we have assumed that the general level of risk in relation to the audit of the financial statements is not significantly different from that identified for the current year's audit. A more detailed audit plan will be issued early next year. This will detail the risks identified, planned audit procedures and (if required) any changes in fee. If we need to make any significant amendments to the audit fee during the course of the audit, we will first discuss this with you and then prepare a report for the Audit Committee, outlining the reasons why the fee needs to change.

We expect to issue a number of reports relating to our work over the course of the audit. These are listed at Appendix 2. A statement of our independence is included at Appendix 3.

The proposed fee excludes any additional work we may agree to undertake at the request of Nottinghamshire County Council. Any such piece of work will be separately discussed and a detailed project specification agreed with you.

Beyond 2017/18

The 2017/18 audit will be the last under the current transitional arrangements whereby PSAA is responsible for managing the audit contracts novated to it from the Audit Commission upon its closure in March 2015.

For audits of the accounts from 2018/19, the provisions of the Local Audit & Accountability Act 2014 in relation to local appointment of auditors take effect. The Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government has specified PSAA as the appointing person for principal local government and police bodies. PSAA will therefore appoint auditors and set scale audit fees for bodies that have opted into its national scheme.



Our team

The key members of our audit team for the 2017/18 audit are:

Name	Role	Contact details	
Tony Crawley	Director	Tony.Crawley@kpmg.co.uk 0116 256 6067	
Sayeed Haris	Senior Manager	Sayeed.Haris@kpmg.co.uk 0116 256 6061	
David Schofield	Assistant Manager	David.Schofield@kpmg.co.uk 0116 256 6074	

Quality of service

We are committed to providing you with a high quality service. If you have any concerns or are dissatisfied with any part of KPMG's work, in the first instance you should contact me and I will try to resolve your complaint. If you are dissatisfied with your response please contact the national contact partner for all of KPMG's work under our contract with PSAA, Andy Sayers (andrew.sayers@kpmg.co.uk). After this, if you are still dissatisfied with how your complaint has been handled you can access PSAA's complaints procedure by emailing generalenquiries@psaa.co.uk, by telephoning 020 7072 7445 or by writing to:

Public Sector Audit Appointments Limited 3rd Floor Local Government House Smith Square London SW1P 3HZ

Yours sincerely

Tony Crawley

Director, KPMG LLP